
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Request for Proposals (RFP) 

ADDENDUM NUMBER ONE (1) 

DATE: April 8, 2025 

 

 

PROJECT: Radio System Replacement 

Birmingham-Shuttleworth International Airport 

  Birmingham, Alabama 

 

From:  Birmingham Airport Authority (BAA) 

  5900 Messer Airport Highway 

  Birmingham, Alabama 35212 

 

To:   All Participants 

 

 

General:  

 

This addendum will form a part of the RFP and modifies the original Request for 

Proposals (RFP) document.  The following changes take precedence over items in the 

RFP.  Any portion of the RFP not changed by this Addendum remains in effect.  

Recipients of the Addendum are advised to provide this Addendum to anyone to whom 

they further distribute without the BAA’s knowledge. 

 

Participants in this RFP are required to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in their 

proposal.  Failure to do so may subject Proposer for disqualification. 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION/CLARIFICATIONS/DESCRIBED BELOW: 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

1. Question: Please provide the quantity, model number(s), and feature/function 

software version(s) of the Authority's existing handheld radios to be 

retained/reprogrammed for use on the new UHF simulcast radio system.   

Answer: Number of Radios: Approximately 50  

  Radio Model: Motorola XPR 7550e 

  Software version: Firmware – R02.10.00.0001 

                                                 CP Version – 15.00.16 

  Last Updated: 10-10-2023 

The radios are to be retained and reprogramed for use with the new UHF system. 

 

 

2. Question: Does BHM currently have a digital paging system?  If so, what is the make 

and model? 

Answer: We do not have a fully digital PA system, and it will be upgraded and 

replaced this coming fiscal year 

 

3. Question: What is the current radio system in use at BHM? 

Answer: MIP 5000 

 

4. Question: What is the current phone system in use at BHM? 

Answer: Mitel 

 

5. Question: Within the section “Expectation of Work”, there is mention of “the 

Capacity Plus MotoTrbo system”. Should this be interpreted as BHM already has this 

Capacity Plus system, or this is what is being specified to be provided as part of this 

project deployment? 

Answer: To be provided 

 

6. Question: The RFP mentions APX radios. Is there a specified model of radio BAA is 

looking to procure for this deployment? 

Answer: Would like to stay with Motorola, no model specified. One that is capable of 

pairing with the new dispatch console with associated features that can take 

advantage of the systems’ capabilities. 

 

7. Question: It is stated that the term of this project agreement will be 6 months, 

however there is no mention of a tentative project timeline.   Is there an anticipated 

start and end date that BAA has in mind for this project? 

Answer: The vendor should specify the timeline to supply equipment and installation 

in their proposal.  The BAA does not have a set timeline. 

 

 


